
Thursday, 9th February 2023

Dear Parents,

Through our curriculum, we aim to prepare our children to become: educated citizens in a global world. Over the last
few weeks, pupils have been learning about the Christian Value of Wisdom. If they are to grow up to be educated
citizens who look after our planet, look after each other and make good choices our children have been reminded that
they will need wisdom. They have learnt that wisdom is making the right choices that please God and that are good and
right for themselves and for others. We have chosen to focus on this Christian Value during Safer Internet Week as
children learn more about the importance of making wise choices online both in school and at home. Our digital
leaders have shared a presentation with more information about how to make wise choices online - this will be available
on the website soon.

Parents’ Evening - Change of Date
New Date: Monday 13th and Tuesday 14th March 2023
We have changed the dates of our Spring Term Parents’ Evenings due to the clash with one of the dates for the
NEU strikes in March. We will endeavor to give parents as much notice as possible about the school’s status
(open, closed, restricted attendance) prior to the strike dates.
As usual, children will bring some of their books home before the parent consultations. These will be sent home
in bookbags on Friday 10th March. We hope you enjoy looking through the books, please send them back to
school with your child on Monday 13th March.

Open afternoon
We have added a new date for parents to come into school to see all their child’s exercise books in their
classroom alongside their child. These dates can be found below:
Tues 28th March, 2-3pm - Reception, Year 1 and Year 2
Wednesday 29th March, 2-3pm Year 3 (this will coincide with the Year 3 Easter Celebration)
Thurs 30th March 2-3pm Year 4, 5, 6

Arbor Contacts
We ask parents to please check that their contact details are correct on Arbor. It is a requirement that schools
have at least 2 emergency contact numbers but we prefer to have 3 contacts for every child. Please check these
and ensure other details on your child’s Arbor profile are correct. A reminder that if you are changing any medical
details that you also email this through to our medical team via the admin email as changes made by parents on
Arbor are not automatically flagged to the school.

Medical Tracker
We are really pleased to be launching our new online medical communication system at the Broadway Site after
half term. If your child visits the welfare room during the school day you will now receive an email rather than a
medical slip to inform you of their treatment. This system will not replace the phone calls that Mrs Halliwell
makes to parents but will replace paper communication. If you receive one of these emails it will be labeled: CtS
Welfare Notification, and will be sent to the adults listed on Arbor as Primary Guardians. It is our intention to roll



this out across both sites by the end of the academic year if the use of this electronic system is successful. We are
happy to receive feedback on this and hope it will both improve communication with parents and help us to
further analyze the medical needs in our school.

Sensory Room at the Broadway Site
We are thrilled to have installed a brand new sensory room at the Broadway Site this half term. The room is used
regularly by pupils from Year 3 to Year 6 who use the room to complete sensory circuits as part of their planned
intervention timetable throughout the day.

Wishing you a restful half term break.

With best wishes,

Mrs Tramoni
Headteacher


